WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Howard Centre 2nd January 2008 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Chairman John Thackray ; Treasurer Sue Shlackman; Membership Maureen Biggin; Janet Robson; Norman Roper; Jim Biggin
2. Apologies for absence: Terry Darch; John Pendrill; Roger Hamilton
3. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 6th November were approved. 
4. Treasurer’s Report: the bank balance stood at £3408
5. Membership Secretary: membership finished at 1958 (up from 1917 in 2006) and total monies collected stood at £1984. A draft January Newsletter for collectors was passed around the committee and will be distributed on 6th January. It was noted that the Cheese and Wine function would run from 3.00pm until 4.30pm
6. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: the decision by The New Forest National Park to seek a judicial review of the planning permission granted to Bournemouth Airport caused some disquiet. A letter objecting to this course of action had been sent to the managing director.
7. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust: nothing to report
8. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: the 2008 programme of events is ready
9. Delegate to the CBC Accessibility Committee: this committee has been disbanded and its function is to be taken up by an alternative existing committee. The decision as to which one has not yet been taken.
10. Friends of St Catherine’s Hill: the constitution has been agreed and a copy is filed with these minutes
11. Planning Issues: the appeal by 30-32 River Way has been turned down by Bristol; our objection to the new parking arrangements at the rear of 49 Jumpers Avenue on the grounds of road safety was not successful; the personal initiative by John Thackray on the question of retrospective planning permission sought for 52 Canberra Road was noted 

12. Proposed Web Site: the proposal put forward by the General Secretary was discussed and approved.

13. AGM: It was noted that John Thackray intends not to seek re-appointment to the committee. His past contribution has been very much appreciated. All other members present indicated that they were available for re-appointment
14. PACT: It was noted that Sue Shlackman has been co-opted onto the new PACT committee (a Government initiative to encourage local participation in community policing) 
15. The meeting closed at 8.50 pm. Next committee meeting is on Wednesday 6th February
